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September 16, 2020 
 
 
 
Mount Gretna Authority 
101 Chautauqua Drive 
P.O. Box 61 
Mt. Gretna, PA  17064 
 
Mount Gretna Authority Board: 
 
Thank you for allowing the Mt. Gretna Campmeeting Association (MGCA) representatives to attend your 
March board meeting.  We took away from that meeting your willingness to review proposals and hold 
further conversations on consolidation of the Campmeeting water system with the Mount Gretna 
Authority (MGA). 
 
With that in mind, in the simplest terms, the MGCA’s proposal for such consolidation would be for the 
MGA to: 
 
 Establish a permanent connection between the MGA and the Campmeeting water systems. 
 Assume responsibility for operation and maintenance of the MGCA’s existing water production 

system, including meeting all regulatory requirements. 
 Conduct all required testing/treatment. 
 Provide a safe, reliable supply of water to the Campmeeting to meet our routine and emergency 

needs. 
 Maintain the Campmeeting water distribution infrastructure. 
 Ensure that the MGCA has at least one representative on the MGA Board. 

 
We recognize that these are very general terms.  However, we felt it important to take the first step of 
outlining the broad strokes of our goals to start the dialogue. 
 
Thank you, in advance, for your consideration.  We look forward to future discussions. 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kevin R. Burd 
MGCA Board of Managers, President 
president@mtgretnacampmeeting.org 
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January 4, 2021 

Mt. Gretna Authority 
ATTN:  William B. Care, Director of Public Works 
101 Chautauqua Drive 
P.O. Box 61 
Mt. Gretna, PA  17064 
mtgretnaboro@comcast.net 

Dear Bill: 

I hope you had a happy and healthy holiday season. 

I am writing regarding the Mt. Gretna Campmeeting Association [Campmeeting] becoming a 
water customer of the Mt. Gretna Authority [MGA].  In preparation for an upcoming MGCA 
Board of Managers’ communication to its Members January 9, 2020, we would like to clarify 
several points: 

1.) It is our understanding that the MGA water supply is sufficient to add Campmeeting to the 
MGA system without receiving supplemental water from the Campmeeting well.  If this is 
accurate: 

a. Why would Campmeeting need to install/fund construction of an additional 
permanent interconnect to supply water from the Campmeeting well to the MGA 
system? 

2.) If a new interconnect is required and water from the Campmeeting well is supplied to the 
MGA system: 

a. Would Campmeeting be credited in some way for the value of that water? 
b. Would Campmeeting [Members] be charged the same annual rate for water as other 

MGA customers? 

3.) As we have discussed informally, the Campmeeting may be interested in a water system 
management approach that covers both our water supply and distribution needs.  With this in 
mind: 

a. Would the MGA anticipate charging Campmeeting a “per unit” annual infrastructure 
fee as with other MGA customers? 



i. If so, would the MGA expect that amount to be the same charged to other 
customers? 

b. Would the MGA anticipate any initial “up front” costs to Campmeeting for the MGA 
to assume responsibility for the Campmeeting water distribution system? 

The addition of 242 units to the MGA water system would more than double your customer 
base—and potentially, income.  Yet, with only 30% of Campmeeting cottages occupied year-
round, the increase in demand on the water supply would not proportionally increase.  There 
would certainly be value for the Campmeeting in having your professional staff provide us with 
water service, and we believe there would be benefit to the MGA as well in increasing its 
customer base. 

If you have additional questions, do not hesitate to ask.  I apologize for the short notice, but I am 
sending this in the hope that it spurs further discussion at your January meeting.  Any 
information that we can share with our Members on January 9, 2020, is appreciated. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin R. Burd 
MGCA Board of Managers, President 
president@mtgretnacampmeeting.org 












